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Meeting NOV 8TH @ the Club Shed 

7:00 pm 
 

Our $100 Fall Raffle was once again a huge success – thank you to everyone that donated items or baskets for the 
side raffles, made desserts, serving food, cleaning the shed, setting up and working the raffle that night.  Special 
thanks to the Kenny Behnke Family for the grand prize donation of tools and various other items for the side 
raffles, and the Kay Behnke Family for their donation of the Hog for the Hog Raffle.  ELM for sponsoring the raffle 
tickets. 

Top 3 Winners were as follows 

3rd – Alan & Helen Hopperditzel 

2nd – Terri Wagener 

1st – JoAnn VanLoh & Lori Kremsreiter 

Winners of the Hog Raffle: 

1st half - Ted Gotchy   2nd half - Tim Lemke 

The Chicken for the raffle dinner was provided by Country Aire.  There will be leftovers served at the Nov 8th meeting – come hungry! 

FALL ATV RIDE:  Saturday Oct 8th was perfect weather for an ATV ride.  Thank you, Mike Verpoorten, for leading the ride and cooking on 
the trail. We had approximately 50 people and 30 machines attend the ride – Great turn out!!!! 

MEMBERSHIP DUES:  All memberships expired on June 30th, 2022, and due now.   I will be submitting renewals and new memberships 
online the week after our meetings.  Either come to the meeting with your membership dues or mail them to me at the address below. 
Membership includes Poniatowski Dare Devil monthly newsletters September thru March, Wisconsin Snowmobile News magazine and 
$10.00 Trail Passes thru the AWSC.   

New this year:  If I have an email on file for you, your membership card will be emailed to you directly from the AWSC.  

Otherwise, I will receive your card and mail it out to you.  Your membership number never changes, and can be found on the first line of 
the mailing label of the Wisconsin Snowmobile News magazine you receive each month – or you can contact me for it – or you can find 
it on the AWSC website, www.AWSC.org .  You will need this number in order to get a discounted trail pass.  

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP: $20.00 SINGLE MEMBERSHIP: $15.00  

MAIL TO: 

Marcia Paul – Membership Chair 

232515 Pigeon Falls RD 

Edgar WI 54426 

http://www.poniatowskidaredevils.com/
http://www.awsc.org/


 

 

 

NOTES FROM LAST MEETING:  
At the last meeting the following topics were discussed.  

• By-Laws: The following is notification of intent to change the by-laws.  Concerns have been raised regarding the 
protocol for the purchase of the Tucker from the Hamburg Snowmobile Club.  Some major concerns were the failure 
to communicate the intent of the purchase via the newsletter and provide all members adequate notice of the 
purchase.   Recommendation to revise the by-laws to prevent future miscommunication, including notification of 
purchases that exceed $1500 and keeping a minimum balance in the club accounts.  Dale Rauen volunteered to draft 
wording to be added in the by-laws and will present at the next meeting.   

 

LAPTOP AND PRINTER PURCHASE:  Laptop and printer have been purchased and setup at the club shed. Thank you, Duane Mueller, for 
your help with this.   

OTHER NEWS:  

• Panel on large overhead door has been replaced. 
• Trickle charger has disappeared.  If you have borrowed it, please return as soon as possible. 

Groomer and Trails: 

Gary Drewek will continue to be Groomer Boss for the 2022-2023 season.  Groomer Boss keeps track of when and who is grooming 
trails. With the addition of a second groomer more groomer operators are going to be needed please contact Rick Stencil or Evan Lang if 
interested in learning to groom. 

Several club members retiring from signing trails this year.  We will need to identify which trails require a new trail 
boss and what sections. If interested in becoming a trail boss for a section of our trails, please come to the meeting 
and see what is available.  
 
October Meeting $25.00 – Glen Mucha 
 

 

 


